MIDWAY WATER ADVISORY BOARD MONDAY October 2, 2023 MEETING MINUTES

Minutes of the Midway Water Advisory Board meeting held October 2, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. in the Midway City Office Building, 75 North 100 West, Midway, UT.

Roll Call

Irrigation Members: President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell, Brent Kelly, Russ Kohler. Midway City: City Councilman Steve Dougherty and Jeff Drury, Wes Johnson, City Engineer, Michael Henke, City Planner, and Jennifer Sweat, Treasurer/Midway Water Advisory Board Secretary.

Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell stated that Mayor Celeste Johnson would be excused from tonight's meeting as she had a conflict, and she had asked him to chair the meeting. Also, Russ Kohler had been appointed by the Irrigation Company to replace Grant Kohler on board. Secretary Jennifer Sweat requested Russ's email, and the board Welcomed Russ to the board.

General Consent Calendar

Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell asked for approval of the General Consent Calendar which consisted of:

- a. Approval of the Agenda for October 2, 2023
- b. Approve Meeting Minutes August 7, 2023

Motion: Midway Irrigation Member Brent Kelly made a motion to approve the General Consent Calendar. City Councilman Jeff Drury 2nd the motion.

Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further questions regarding this item? There was not.

Motion was carried unanimously.

Springer Small Scale Subdivision - 741 North 200 East

Michael Henke, City Planner discussed the project the board would be reviewing.

- .92 acres
- R-1-22 Zone
- One Lot
- Frontage on 200 East
- Site of future dwelling or any other permitted and conditional uses that are allowed in this zone.
- The lost is connected to Midway Sanitation Districts sewer line, Midway City's culinary water line and will connect to Midway Irrigation Company's secondary water line.

The board reviewed the property via google maps, as well as the plat map of the property, and it was noted with the dedication of the road, it changed the property from .92 acres to .75 acres. There are no ditches or needed easements for the property. There is already a line to the property for irrigation water. The board reviewed the utility plan for the subdivision.

Planner Henke presented the following recommended water requirements:

- 0.92-acre parcel (40,075 sq. ft.)
- 0.75-acre lot (32,670 sq. ft.)(after dedication of ROW)
 - Impervious area for dwellings, accessory structures, hard surfaces
 - 0.18 acres (8,000 sq. ft.)
 - Irrigated acreage
 - 0.57 acres (24,670) x 3 = 1.71-acre feet
- 1 culinary connection for dwelling
 - 0.8-acre feet
- 2.51-acre feet requirement

The property has not historically been irrigated, and Paul Berg, engineer for the project asked if the board would give any consideration for the water calculations because of that? The board stated that for residential lots that has not been done

in the past, and that it would be very difficult to enforce. The board discussed the pros and cons of this, and ultimately felt the water requirements recommended by staff were accurate.

Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further questions regarding this item? There was not.

Motion: City Councilman Jeff Drury made recommendation to City Council for approval of the Springer Small Scale Subdivision located at 741 North 200 East to turn in 2.51-acre feet of water, as well as a Will Serve Letter from Midway Irrigation Company. Midway Irrigation Member Brent Kelly 2nd the motion.

Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further questions regarding this item? There was not.

Motion was carried unanimously.

Exchange Program

Secretary Jennifer Sweat stated this was just to clean up the exchange program list, and to review with the current water board members. City Councilman Jeff Drury wasn't familiar with the program, and so Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell reviewed the program. Throughout the years the list had decreased significantly. The board reviewed a map that had been previously prepared which gave a good idea of where the areas were that still needed secondary water.

Mike Kohler, Midway Irrigation Company had spoken with Jennifer prior to the meeting, and they would get together to review the list. There were some homes that should be removed from the list, and some that the irrigation company wasn't aware of.

There was discussion on perhaps limiting the amount of water and charging for overages, because as it is now, there really isn't a limit or restriction. There was also discussion on when the secondary water would be installed in the areas that it wasn't currently in.

Jennifer Sweat, secretary said she would send the list to Mike Kohler, and would get the list updated, and that it would be coming back to the board later for perhaps action, but tonight was just a discussion.

Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further questions regarding this item? There was not.

New Old/Business

Midway Irrigation President/Co-Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further questions regarding this item? There was not.

Midway Irrigation Member Brent Kelly moved for adjournment, City

Councilman Steve Dougherty 2nd the motion and the meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m.